

TOWN OF TALTY
BOARD OF ALDERMEN

MINUTES OF MARCH 18, 2014

The Town of Talty held its regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, March 18, 2014, at the Trinity Family Church in Talty, Texas.
I. Call to Order:  Mayor Larry Farthing called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m., and announced a quorum.  Aldermen present were Millie Brice, Brad Davis, Frank Garrison, Al Werning and Kevin Williams. Also present Sherry Bagby, Town Secretary. 

II. Invocation & Pledge of Allegiance:  Everyone rose for the invocation by Kevin Williams. Everyone recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
III. Citizen Participation:  James Key signed in to address the Board regarding the request by Crossroads Bible Church, located at 9664 CR 213, for another 12 months to complete the driveway from existing rock to concrete.   He indicated that the church plans to get started immediately.
IV. Action Items:
1.
The Board considered Crossroads Bible Church’s request for a twelve (12) month extension to complete the driveway at 9664 CR 213. 
A Motion was made by Al Werning to grant Crossroads Bible Church a 12 month extension to complete their driveway on their premises, until March 31, 2015.



Seconded:
Kevin Williams



Vote:

5-0; motion carried.

2.
The Board discussed the Minutes of February 18, 2014.  

A Motion was made by Millie Brice to approve the Minutes as submitted.


Seconded:
Frank Garrison


Vote:

5-0; motion carried.  
3.
The Board discussed the December 2014 Financial Report prepared by Murrey & Co., which was tabled at the December meeting, in 
order to accurately reflect the revenue from the insurance proceeds from TML regarding the wrecked police vehicle (2007 Dodge Charger).
A Motion was made by Mildred Brice to approve the revised December financial report as submitted by Murrey & Co.
Seconded:
Kevin Williams

Vote:

4-1; motion carried.  Millie Brice abstained due to her 



absence at the December 2013 meeting.
4.
The Board reviewed the February 2014 Financial Report prepared by Murrey & Co.

A Motion was made by Brad Davis to approve the February 2014 Financial Report as submitted by Murrey & Co.

Seconded:
Al Werning

Vote:

5-0; motion carried.

5.
The Board discussed adding a new signature on the two accounts (operating and court) at City Bank accounts to replace Connie Goodwin, Town Administrator, who retired in February.  Mayor Farthing suggested the Town Secretary, Sherry Bagby, since so many board members travel.  Millie Brice nominated Frank Garrison, and all were in favor of Frank Garrison. No one opposed this election. Frank Garrison will sign the papers at City Bank to be added to the operating and court bank accounts so that three signatures will be on the accounts.

6.
The Board discussed cancelling the General Election on May 10, 2014, for the purpose of electing three Aldermen (Brad Davis, Frank Garrison, and Al Werning) for a 2-year term, and also to implement a one-fourth of one percent (1/4 of 1%) sales and use tax for road maintenance, which expired 2012.

A Motion was made by Frank Garrison to cancel the General Election on May 10, 2014, because the candidates were unopposed and declared elected to the Board of Aldermen for another two year term, beginning May 2014.

Seconded:
Millie Brice
Vote:

5-0; motion carried.

7.
The Board discussed an Inter-Local Cooperation Agreement with the City of Allen to receive discounts for purchase of police equipment for the police department.

A Motion was made by Frank Garrison to approve the Inter-Local Cooperation Agreement with the City of Allen.

Seconded:
Brad Davis

Vote:

5-0; motion carried.

8.
The Board discussed installing a street light on the corner of George Trail and FM1641.  No action was taken by the Board.
V.
Discussion Items:

1.
Chief Hoskins requested that the Board consider purchasing dual band portable police radios at a cost of roughly $7,000 each in order to communicate with Forney in the event of an emergency.   Currently, Talty and Forney cannot communicate by police radio since Forney has upgraded to a digital frequency.  Chief Hoskins is being notified by Fire Chief, Rick Barnes, of Forney when a fire emergency arises.  The County is not on this new digital frequency and it is undetermined if they will change to the new frequency due to cost.  Chief Hoskins was not able to apply for any grants since Talty’s police department is not a 24 hour department.
2.
Chief Hoskins gave an update on the status of the ticket writer for the Municipal Court, which Talty has contracted with Brazos Technology.  Currently, the system is on a two-week back-order with Motorola, but should be in service by April.  All the appropriate software has been installed on our system.
VI.
Discussion Items for Next Month:

· Millie Brice requested Chief Hoskins speak with Kaufman County and find out if they intend to purchase new digital police radios, and in what time frame.
· Mayor Farthing stated that he has received several applications for the Town Administrator position and the Board needs to set an executive meeting to review and/or interview prospective candidates.

VII.
Adjourn:  After no further business, Mayor Farthing adjourned the meeting at 7:55 p.m.








Date:  



___________

Mayor Larry Farthing


Town Secretary, Sherry Bagby
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